## NOTES

TO:

Honorable Mayor and City Council Members

FROM:

Ann E. Wall City Manager

DATE:

October 17, 2018

SUBJECT:

Materials for Your Information

Please find attached the following materials for your information:

1. A memo from Gary Fenton, Recreation and Parks Director, regarding the Westpointe Park Ribbon Cutting on Friday, November 2, 2018 at 4:00 p.m.

mc

Attachment





Find yourself in good company®

To:

Ann Wall, City Manager

From:

Gary Fenton, Director of Recreation and Parks

Date:

October 17, 2018

Re:

Westpointe Park Ribbon Cutting

The Recreation and Parks Department is pleased to invite the Mayor, Council, you and your staff to the opening ceremonies and ribbon cutting for Westpointe Park. The event will be held at 4 p.m. on Friday, November 2<sup>nd</sup>.

Westpointe Park is located at 3575 Stantonsburg Road and is now Greenville's westernmost — as well as its newest — park. It is presently accessible from Gretna Drive.

To access the park: Travel west past Allen Road on Stantonsburg Road, and follow it as it jogs left at the light (Walmart Neighborhood Market and Speedway Gas Station). Turn left on the **second** Westpointe Drive. Take the first right onto Ramsey Drive then the first right onto Gretna Drive. Pull into the gravel lot at the end of Gretna.

Phase I of the new park includes a playground with areas for ages 2-5 and 5-12, a walking path, open space play area and restrooms. Future development at the site is anticipated to include a picnic shelter, community building, multi-purpose fields and recreation courts.

We look forward to celebrating this special day with park neighbors, elected officials, and city staff.

Please let me know if there are any questions.

cc: Michael Cowin, Assistant City Manager

**Westpointe Park** 





Ribbon Cutting 4 p.m. Friday, Nov. 2
For questions or to RSVP, call 252-329-4567

RECREATION AND PARKS